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PURPOSE OF REPORT:  

 

At the September meeting of this Board, we updated on our work as an Integrated 

Care Partnership, working within a Mayoral Combined Authority to boost economic 
growth and improve health through a focus on people, prevention and place, 

particularly in the context of further devolution. 
 
Building on work with system partners since then, and further discussions with 

Government, the enclosed slide deck sets out how we can bring existing plans and 
delivery together around prevention and discuss a specific opportunity to make an 

‘offer’ to Government for GM to deliver a ‘Prevention Demonstrator’ 

 

RECOMMENDATIONS:  

 

The NHS GM Integrated Care Partnership Board are requested to support the 

following actions:  

 

• Continue to develop the proposition at pace with the - working with GM 

partners and Government  



 

 

 

• Continue to develop Prevention Demonstrator proposition for inclusion 

as an intention in the Devolution White Paper  

 

• Further engagement with Leaders and Chief Executives on long-term 

GM plans for Growth and Prevention (including associated outcomes) 

working towards 10-year prevention plans 

 

 

Contact officer(s) 

 

Jane Forrest – Director of Public Service Reform – GM Combined Authority  

Paul Lynch  - Director of Strategy and Planning – NHS Greater Manchester  

 

 

  

 

 

 


